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December 11, 2012
The Honorable Larry Gossett
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E
Dear Councilmember Gossett:

Enclosed for your review is the Washington State Department of Corrections (DOC) contract with the Department of Adult and Juvenile Detention (DAJD) to house inmates in King County adult detention facilities through December 31, 2015.
As you may recall, in October, DOC notified DAJD of the intent to terminate the current contract with King County as of November 30, 2012.  At that time, DOC also requested a replacement contract that would continue use of County jail beds for DOC inmates.  The attached proposed replacement contract provides continuity of housing services for DOC inmates in exchange for fees for basic housing, along with premium rates for the infirmary, acute psychiatric unit or other psychiatric housing.
DOC is standardizing its contract language and format statewide, which results in a great deal of new language in the proposed contract.  The most substantive changes are as follows: 

· Rates:  DOC is seeking to formalize the $85/day general daily rate established by the legislature, and which DOC has been paying since 2011. 

· DOC will pay for all individuals in need of psychiatric or other services.  In the previous contract, there was no charge for the first two inmates in the infirmary or the first three inmates in the psychiatric unit.
· Floor:  The last contract with DOC committed to a minimum number of inmate beds.  Prior contracts had defined a cap, but no floor.  Given the current and anticipated reduction of individuals on DOC community supervision, along with decreased penalties for violations, DOC is no longer willing to commit to a minimum number of beds. 

· DOC will no longer pay for the last day of confinement.  This would bring King County in line with the way DOC pays all other counties. 

· DOC requests more advance notification of inmate special medical needs, so it has the ability to return State inmates to the State facilities for medical services when desired.

Several beneficial arrangements between the State and the County are maintained in the contract, including: 

· DOC will continue to pay premium specialty rates for psychiatric and other special services.
· The contract continues the reciprocal bed use whereby DOC may use 20 beds in King County work release facility in exchange for 30 beds in DOC work release for women participants from King County.  This arrangement allows for the only work release beds for female County inmates. 

It should also be noted that, effective January 1, 2013 the rates of compensation for premium medical and psychiatric services will increase by 6.5 percent.  These premium rates will then increase by 4 percent annually as of January 1, 2014.
As with other housing contracts, this supports the King County Strategic Plan Financial Stewardship Strategy 1b, “to work with cities/agencies to identify opportunities to provide services more efficiently, such as contracting” and Justice and Safety Strategy 1e, “collaborate with local jurisdictions to define and provide regional law, safety and justice services.”
I recommend authorization of this contract and thank you for your review.  If you have any questions please contact Claudia M. Balducci, Director, Department of Adult and Juvenile Detention, at 206-296-1268.
Sincerely,

Dow Constantine

King County Executive
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